



Chatham Kent

Metal Detecting Club





Issue # 10 Oct/2015

2015 Executive & Officers



President
Julie
Pollard



Vice Pres.
Garry
Schnekenburger



Secretary Gregory Brown



Treasurer Fred Cammaart

Club Co-ordinators:



Librarian:



Events



Travel



Newsletter:



Al Sterling

Dave Crundwell

Phil Szucs

Julie Pollard

Rick Pearce

Next Meeting Nov. 26th

Always the last Thursday of the month

Dur Club

Our club is a group of people interested in recovering artifacts, coins, and other interesting items from the past and various historical research topics. Meetings are held on the last Thursday of every month at Erickson Arena 341 Delaware St. Chatham. Guests are

always welcome. At each meeting members may enter their finds of the month in the Finds of the Month Competition. The programs consist of talks by club members or invited speakers, slide or video shows, artifacts displays or demonstrations of new products.

The club maintains a small library of books, magazines and maps, which may be checked out for one month.

Our club strives to improve the public image of detector users and other amateur historical collectors. We therefore abide by the Code of Ethics.

> We can be contacted by email at Info@ckmetaldetecting.com



- I WILL Respect private property and will not metal detect without theowner's permission.
- I WILL fill all holes.
- I WILL appreciate and protect our heritage of natural and cultural resources, wildlife and private property.
- I WILL use thoughtfulness, consideration and courtesy at all times.
- I WILL leave gates as found.
- I WILL remove and properly dispose of any trash that I find.
- I WILL not litter!
- I WILL not tamper with signs, structural facilities or equipment.
- I WILL return an item, by any means if someone can adequately describe it.
- I WILL not destroy property, building or what is left of ghost towns and deserted structures. I will not tamper with signs, structural facilities or equipment.

Membership Posting Section



Dry Cleaners & Coin Laundry 519-351-3881

SAME DAY SERVICE (Until 10am)



Phil Szucs

CEO / Technical Specialist at Zoomin Technologies

Information Technology and Services

Previous

1. FamilyLending.ca,

2. Canada Business Services

Education

1. St. Clair College

Websites

Zoomin Technologies

Ontario, Canada

Financial Report:

SUBMITIED BY: Fred Caarmart

(MOTION TO ACCEPT THIS REPORT) **PASSED**

COME TO THE MEETINGS FOR BALANCES

Silver Raffle	\$ 44.00
50/50 Draw	\$ 32.00
Food Raffle	\$ 29.00
Money made from the Aug & Fall	\$ 25.00

Visitors to the Club's Meeting

GUESTS PRESENT: FRED MCPHERSON

Official minutes of the Chatham Kent Metal Detectors Club

By: Gregory Brown

Break: 19:50 – 20:50 Start time: 19:05 Adjourned: 20:50

Guest Speaker: No speaker this month

September Fun Hunt

The Hunt was cancelled due to weather.

<u>Future Guest Speaker</u>

Fred McPherson, a former club member will be the guest speaker in February.

Fred introduced himself and explained how he went from being a relic hunter to hunting meteorites. He will be our February meeting explaining how to detect and what to look for when hunting meteorites. If you think you have found some bring them to the meeting.

<u>Nominations</u>

There were no new nominations.

The vote for all positions will be held during the November meeting.

Christmas Dinner

The dinner will be held at the Hungry Man Restaurant 29 Keil Dr. At 6:00 pm on the Saturday 5 December. We will have a Chinese gift exchange, presents are limited to a \$20 value.

Anyone who has not signed up for the Christmas dinner please contact Jacqueline at 519-351-3885 or at <u>jacquelinebrown519@gmail.com</u> the restaurant wants to know who many people will be attending

Farm Hunt

Due to the wet conditions the hunt for the farmers ring in Tilbury has been delayed. If you wish to help hunt for it contact Rick for updates as to when this hunt will occur.

Club Hunt

James and Shannon has secured permission for the club members to hunt the Dolsen/Dawson property at 293 Given Rd Chatham. This will take place on Saturday 31 October at 9:00 am.

Mystery Items

Dave brought in some mystery items to see if anyone was able to correctly guess what they were. One was heads from a window opening pole, the other item was a brake part from an old CCM bicycle.

Kinsmen Club

The Kinsmen has extended an invitation to the club members to join them for a Christmas Dinner at the club on December 18 at 6:30 pm. The Turkey dinner is \$10.00 and if you wish to attend please contact Bob Christie at 519-351-2094

CAN-AM Hunt 2016

Rick will contact the Michigan club to get an update as to what will be happening in the spring with this hunt.

Correspondance

From: "Jerry W." < jwick01@yahoo.com > Date: November 4, 2015 at 11:03:21 PM EST

To: Rick Pearce < rpearce 5@cogeco.ca >

Subject: Re: Can Am

Reply-To: "Jerry W." < <u>jwick01@yahoo.com</u>>

Hey Rick,

Things are going pretty well. Thanks for the email.

Plans are definitely on track for a 2016 Hunt. While I haven't firmed up the date just yet, I do realize that we will be better served having it perhaps a little later this year. Hopefully, then, the weather will cooperate w/o sub freezing temps:)

MTH is continuing to hold monthly raffles to support raising funds for coinage and prizes. I've already purchased some coins and will have a bunch more to buy over the course of the next 4-6 months. Consistent with previous years, I plan on having well over \$1000 in buried value and prizes, incl. gold and silver, etc. We also hope to have a detector raffle and of course food for the hungry masses.

Should be another good one, and considering it's a free hunt, one of the best bargains a club membership can provide.

I'll probably look to firm up more of the details as we start the new year. So I will get in touch with you after the holidays.

Jerry

From: Rick Pearce <<u>rpearce5@cogeco.ca</u>>
To: Jerry Wickens <<u>jwick01@yahoo.com</u>>
Sent: Wednesday, November 4, 2015 9:18 PM

Subject: Can Am

Hello Jerry, hope everything is well with you and your family....having lots of fun with the detector that was delivered to your place and I picked up. I guess I have been elected as sole spokesperson at our end for the Can Am hunt. The way things went last year got a bit screwed up with lack of or too much communication. Hopefully we can get over this and hope fully get together for another Can Am hunt. Our exec has asked me to contact you and see if we are a go for Can Am this year? I know our group is...hoping to hear back from you soon....Thanks, Rick

Intermission

Draws and Raffles SUBMITTED BY: Al Sterling

Fred Caarmart 50/50 Draw: \$32 - James Wood Table Prize: Bag – Greg, Note Pad - Fred Silver Raffle: Julie

Food Raffle: Dutch Aplle Pie - Julie Membership Draw: Silver Coin - Dale

Finds of the month

BY: Dave Crundwell

Coin: 1843 penny – Dave C.
Token: GWR – John Krey

Jewellery: 10k gold ring – John Krey

Relic: Spear Head – Fred C

Misc.: Pocket Knife – John Krey

Best Overall: 10k gold ring – John Krey

Joke Of The Month

KEEP SMILING, IT MAKES PEOPLE WONDER WHAT YOU HAVE BEEN UP TO...



According to a serious survey, 99.9% of males looking at this picture won't notice the mouse on the donut !!!







Happy Detecting!